
 

 

Dear «sig1» 
 
ROLLESTON DRIVE, ARNOLD 
PROPOSED DOUBLE YELLOW LINES (NO WAITING AT ANY TIME) AND BUS STOP 
CLEARWAYS (NO STOPPING AT ANY TIME, EXCEPT BUSES) – TRO 7244 
 
Via East Midlands Ltd, working on behalf of Nottinghamshire County Council, is proposing to 
introduce double yellow lines (no waiting at any time) and bus stop clearways (no stopping at any 
time, except buses) on Rolleston Drive, Arnold. The new restrictions are being introduced as part of 
the new housing development located on the old depot site off Rolleston Drive. The proposals are 
located on Rolleston Drive between the junctions with Brookfield Drive and Brook Avenue. 
 
The proposed double yellow lines are intended to keep the junctions into the new development clear 
of parked vehicles to ensure that vehicles turning onto Rolleston Drive have a clear view of 
approaching traffic. The removal of parked vehicles will also give a clear route for pedestrians to 
cross the road at the new junctions.  
 
The bus stop clearways are proposed for the following locations:- 

 Bus stop GE0393 – outside The Major Oak PH – 17 metres long 
 Bus stop GE0394 – opposite 124 – 128, Rolleston Drive – 19 metres long 
 Bus stop GE0383 -  outside 98/100, Rolleston Drive – 17 metres long 

 
The main benefits of bus stop clearways are to: 

 Help the bus align with the kerb to enable better access for disabled passengers and 
pushchair users; 

 Ease congestion as a correctly aligned bus will not block the road for other road users; 
 Ensure that bus drivers discharge their duty to drop passengers off on the kerb and not on 

the road; 
 Ensure that bus services operate on time and are not unnecessarily delayed. 

 
Before proceeding further with the proposed double yellow lines and bus stop clearways, I wish to 
consider the views of residents and organisations who may be interested in this matter. If your 
comments are in the form of an objection to the proposals and if they cannot be resolved, they will 
be reported through the County Council’s procedures at the appropriate time. Any observations on 
these proposals should reach me by 5th November 2021. 
 
Any details you provide may be shared with Nottinghamshire County Council as appropriate. If you’d 
like to find out more about how we use your data, please see our Privacy Notice: 
www.viaem.co.uk/privacy-notice-for-the-public/ 
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Your ref:  
My ref: H/JAB/TRO7244/01 

Date: As postmark 
  



Yours «sig2» 

 
Jeff Burton 
Highway Improvements Co-ordinator 
Tel: 0115 9772505 
Email: tmconsultation@viaem.co.uk 


